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A coalition of North Coast environmental organizations has announced intent to file an amicus brief in support of the City of Novato‚s lawsuit against the North Coast Rail Authority (NCRA). The brief, which asserts that the NCRA has failed to disclose the ecological impacts of its proposed freight operation in the Eel River Canyon in Trinity County will be filed in Marin Superior Court said Nadananda, executive director for Friends of the Eel River.

The groups filing the brief are the Friends of the Eel River, based in Garberville; Environmental Protection Information Center (EPIC) and Californians for Alternatives to Toxics, both with offices in Eureka; and Marin Conservation League and Watershed Preservation Network, headquartered in Marin County.

Kevin Bundy of the San Francisco firm of Shute, Mihaly & Weinberger is attorney for the coalition.

The City of Novato earlier filed a writ of mandamus against the NCRA, protesting construction to restore freight operations, also alleging that the NCRA had not complied with state and federal environmental law. If the NCRA, through its operator the Northwestern Pacific Railroad Company, reinstates freight as planned, a number of trains daily, pulling as many as 60 cars each, could travel through Novato neighborhoods.

The City‚s suit will be heard December 12 in Superior Court of Marin.

The environmental groups‚ brief does not open new issues but focuses on three legal issues raised by the City‚s writ: (1) the application of CEQA‚s statute of limitations; (2) NCRA‚s failure to consider the environmental impacts of the "whole project," and its adoption of an unlawful pattern and practice of segmenting environmental review; and (3) NCRA‚s inappropriate reliance on inapplicable exemptions from CEQA.

According to the brief, the groups have a collective interest in protection and restoration of the natural environment and resources currently being harmed by the actions of the

NCRA as well as sharing a strong commitment to the purposes and procedures of the California Environmental Quality Act. Among the resource issues, the brief says, are the Eel River‚s threatened steelhead and salmon fisheries, possible toxic chemical releases from the rail operation, and rail‚s potential connection to other destructive industries such as gravel mining.

According to the brief, EPIC long has argued that due to unstable geology, steep slopes, and high annual rainfall in the Eel River Canyon, the Northwestern Pacific Railroad will continue to contribute to environmental degradation of the watershed and will require tremendous infusions of taxpayer money in order to operate.

